
 

 

Wiltshire Council 
 
Environment Select Committee 
 
1 November 2012 
 

Task Groups Update 
 
 

CIL Task Group 

Membership: Cllr Tony Trotman(Chr) 
Cllr Jon Hubbard 
Cllr Chris Humphries 
Cllr George Jeans 
Cllr Ian McLennan 

Last Meeting: 24 Sept 2012 

Next Meeting: 28 Nov 2012 

 
The Task Group held its inaugural meeting on 24 September 2012.  This 
meeting was held at short notice as Members wished to consider the 
documentation surrounding the public consultation prior to its publication on 1 
October 2012. 
 
The Task Group examined in detail the eight documents provided and made a 
number of recommendations in respect of the documents which were noted 
by the officers present. 
 
It is proposed that the Council charges a flat rate of £70 per metre2 for 
residential development.  The Task Group is keen to investigate the impact of 
this figure on those who will affected by its implementation.  The Chair of the 
Task Group will meet with officers in the week beginning 5 November to 
identify potential witnesses for this exercise; these will represent a range of 
users including a large developer, an agent and an individual. 
 
Once the witnesses have been identified, a date will be set at which the Task 
Group will speak to each witness individually.  It is anticipated that this 
exercise will be completed before the next meeting on 28 November.    
 

 
 

Waste Task Group 

Membership: Cllr Alan Hill (Chr) 
Cllr Nigel Carter 
Cllr Rosemary Brown 
Cllr Jose Green 
Cllr Brian Dalton 

Last Meeting: 10 Oct 2012 

Next Meeting: 23 Nov 2012 
(prov) 
 

 
The Task Group held its inaugural meeting on 10 October 2012. 
 
The Task Group considered the Waste Management Service Delivery Review 
and several lines of enquiry were identified.  Senior officers were available to 



 

 

respond to questions arising from the Review. 
 
The Task Group requested more detailed information from officers, and it is 
currently being compiled.  The information is key to the further deliberations of 
the Task Group and the next meeting date has been arranged to ensure that 
this is available.   
 

 
 

Air Quality Task Group (joint with HSC) 

Membership:  Last Meeting:  

Next Meeting:  
 

 
Expressions of interest are currently being sought.  Several members from the 
Environment Select Committee have offered to serve on the Task Group.  
Health Select Committee members have been encouraged further to put their 
names forward. 
 

 
 

Energy Efficient Homes rapid scrutiny exercise 

Membership: Cllr Richard Clewer  
Cllr Jon Hubbard 
Cllr George Jeans 
Cllr Howard Marshall 

First Meeting:  

Next Meeting:  
 

 

The report from this exercise should have been presented at the ESC meeting 
on 1 November. The exercise has been delayed as the guidance to be 
scrutinised has not yet been made available by the service. 
 

 
 

Street Light Savings rapid scrutiny exercise 

Membership:  Last Meeting:  

Next Meeting:  

 
The report from this exercise should have been presented at the ESC meeting 
on 1 November.  The exercise has been delayed as the report to be 
scrutinised has not yet been made available by the service.   
 

 


